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The following communication, dated 20 September 1999, has been received from the United States.

_______________


In a proposed rule published in the Federal Register on 19 July 1999, and notified to the WTO as G/SPS/N/USA/177, the U.S. Department of Agriculture, Animal and Plant Health Inspection Service (APHIS) proposed to amend the regulations to allow fresh (chilled or frozen) pork and pork products from the Mexican States of Baja California Sur, Coahuila, Nuevo Leon, Tamaulipas, Sinaloa, Campeche, and Quintana Roo to transit the United States, under certain conditions, for export to another country.  Although APHIS proposed to allow in-transit movements of pork from the above States under the same conditions currently required under 9 CFR part 94 for pork from the Mexican States of Sonora, Chihuahua, Yucatan, and Baja California, it was also our intent to propose that such movements be allowed via land border ports only.  This document amends our proposal accordingly.  Comments will be accepted on this amendment to G/SPS/N/USA/177 on or before  15 November 1999.
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